
As we approach our Kikapua New Year, we
would like to wish safe travels to everyone
traveling to/from south for traditional
ceremonies this year. 

Reminder: Please plan your travel according.
Applications for Traditional Travel will be
available at the Multi-Purpose Building during
Business Hours.
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Winter weather at Tribal Complex



Rule of Business

KTO-2023-03: COMMITTING TO JOIN THE NATIVE
FARM BILL COALITION TO PROMOTE FOOD
SOVEREIGNTY, AGRICULTURE AND ECONOMIC
DEVELOPMENT

KTO-2023-04: APPROVING THE "KTO SIGNATURE
AUTHORITY MATRIX" POLICY TO SET SIGNATURE
AUTHORITY LIMITS ON THE MANAGEMENT
PERSONNEL OF THE TRIBAL ENTITIES

KTO-2023-05: APPROVING THE "KTO
COMMUNICATIONS POLICY" TO SET
COMMUNICATIONS STANDARDS ON THE TRIBAL
ENTITIES AND TO IMPROVE COMMNICATION WITH
THE TRIBAL MEMBERSHIP

KTO-2023-06: AUTHORIZING THE SUBMISSION OF A
GRANT APPLICATION TO THE IHS HEALTH CARE
FACILITIES CONSTRUCTION GREEN
INFASTRUCTURE PROJECT GRANT

KTO-2023-07: APPROVING THE KTO CCDF COVID-19
RELIEF FUNDING IMPLEMENTATION PLAN

KTO-2023-08: APPROVING AND ACCEPTING TWO
INDIVIDUALS AS ENROLLED MEMBERS OF KTO

KTO-2023-09: APPROVING AND ACCEPTING THE
UNCONDITIONAL RELINQUISHMENT OF ONE
INDIVIDUAL WHO HAS APPLIED FOR MEMBERSHIP
WITH KTTT

Resolutions Passed

Councilperson Evel Green w/
Pequot Tribe Chairman Rodney
Butler & Iowa Tribal Enterprises
CEO, Linda Big Soldier

KTO BC Members Sunny Downs
& Evel Green w/KTO staff Lisa
Duello, Nisa Hale, Ian Kodaseet &
Serena Selumber

BC members pictured w/Kendra Horn at OTFC Conference

Given the series of unfortunate worldwide
events, especially in the US, the Kickapoo Tribal
Police Department has adapted it's focus to
provide essential training to staff and members.
Active shooter and Stop the Bleed training is now
becoming available for the staff and community.
The Run Hide Fight program provided by our
department  is federally recognized and
endorsed. Office Randy Toney has kick started
some of the training with 9 KTHC staff on
January 19th with more scheduled for February.

Investigators are always working diligently
behind the scenes at our department. Recently, a
report was completed for theft of equipment
from the KTO Head Start. The suspect was
tracked down and the stolen property was
recovered and returned to the Head Start. We
would like to thank everyone involved for their
assistance and support. 

Kickapoo Tribal Police



Aaron has been apart of our community for eleven years and counting.
For the last eight years, he has served as the KTHC Property and Supply
Director and has also served three years in KTO Child Support. He has
studied Operations Management and Analysis at the University of
Central Oklahoma, enjoys wood work, playing golf and is a big fan of OU!

Jacqueline was born and raised in Seoul, S Korea. She has had fifteen years
of experience in Tribal Health within the Pauite-Shoshone, Pitiriver, Pomo
and Yacama Tribes, etc. She attended the Walden University School of
Health Care Administration, Korea University of Medicine and more. Her
motto is "Prevention, Progress, and Pride." Dr. Bae enjoys golf, Korean
Netflix, classical music and plays the flute.

Executive Director
Kickapoo Tribe of Oklahoma

MHA, MD, ACHE

Health Director
Kickapoo Tribal Health Center

New Faces of Leadership
The Executive Director for the Tribe and the Clinic's Health
Director's positions were recently filled. Introducing our two
new directors:

Aaron Harley

Jacqueline J. Bae



Announcements



Obituaries

David Russell Harjo
05/07/1961 - 01/25/2023



Dennis Lynn Makaseah

04/20/1955 - 01/29/2023

February Elder Birthdays

Frances Valdez
Patricia Robertson-Logan

Maria Salazar
Tomasa Flores

Guadalupe Garza
Beverly Nanaeto

Lena Nanaeto
Cherry Ketakeah

Jimmie Shawnego, Jr. 
Alfredo Mohawk
Charles Morton

Lorena Anderson
Ruth Smith

Lisa Cook
Oscar Zubiate
David Johnson

Connie Nenaikita
Julia Kaskaske

Leona Mahtushquah
John Okemah
Teri Makaseah

Jesus Barbachan
Dale Bolster
Melanie Self
Dana Krahl

Phillip Guistino

Garcindo Elizondo
Ronnie Franklin, Jr.

Carla Sumano
Virginia Apodaca
Mitchell Trevino

Antonio Barbachan
Bradley Bellanger

Regina Mack
Ofelia Garza

Cuauhtemoc Rodriguez
Sylvia Trevino
Joseph Cox, Jr.

Keith Bluecloud

Last year, the Lincoln County
Election Board agreed to
move Lincoln County
Precinct 15 to the Kickapoo
Tribe of Oklahoma Complex
for the voting precinct
location. On February 14,
2023, Lincoln County Voters
in Precinct 15 will be voting in
at the Secondary Admin 
 (Brown Building). 


